# MINUTES OF THE ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE March 29, 2022

Minutes of the Active Transportation Committee meeting held on Tuesday March 29, 2022 Via Zoom

Members Present: Councillor J. Fogal, Chair, Councillor W. Farrow-Reed, R.

Hendry, C. Lenz, G. Price-Jones, A. Sommer, S. Suprina, A.

Stiehl

Regrets: Councillor C. Somerville, A. Welter, K. Willard

Staff Present: I. Drewnitski, Transportation Planning Technologist; M. Taylor,

Senior Landscape Architect; M. Lawr, Deputy Clerk

#### 1. CALL TO ORDER

Councillor J. Fogal, Chair called the meeting to order at 7:01 p.m.

#### 2. DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY/CONFLICT OF INTEREST

There were no disclosures of conflict or pecuniary interests.

#### 3. RECEIPT OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

3.a Minutes of the Active Transportation Committee Meeting held on January 25, 2022.

Recommendation No. ACT-2022-0003

THAT the Minutes of the Active Transportation Committee Meeting held on January 25, 2022 be received.

CARRIED

#### 4. SCHEDULED ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

#### 4.a Bike Month 2022

I. Drewnitski provided the committee with an update on Bike Month. As part of Bike Month the Town is looking to purchase two bike repair stations, one to be installed in Georgetown and one in Acton. The committee discussed possible locations for these repair stations such as Glen Williams and the Acton arena.

#### 5. SUB-COMMITTEES AND WORKING GROUPS

#### 5.a Bike It Committee

Councillor Fogal gave overview of events that the Bike It committee is hosting this year.

Recommendation No. ACT-2022-0004

THAT the following Minutes are hereby adopted:

1. Bike It Committee minutes dated January 13, 2022.

**CARRIED** 

#### 6. CLOSED SESSION

NIL

## 7. ITEMS TO BE SCHEDULED FOR NEXT MEETING/COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES

Councillor Fogal advised that herself and Ivan will be attending the Ontario Bike Summit.

- A. Sommer noted that she has been hearing positive feedback of new trails. M. Taylor advised that trails will be officially open by early May.
- G. Price-Jones noted that there is a lot of ice accumulating on a portion of the trail in the Maple Creek area.
- A. Stiehl brought up suggestion of artwork under Mountainview bridge. Councillor J. Fogal advised that she has been in contact with staff regarding this and will bring any updates forward as they occur.

### 8. ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.